
   Minutes of Patient participation Group Meeting 17th November 2016
Present: Pat Hall (PH), Trevor Nash (TN), Jenny Eadon (JE), Peter Griggs (PG), 

Merrill Plowman (MP), Tina Desouza (TD)
Apologies: Dr Andrew Duckworth (AD), Gabbi Griggs (GPG), 

Clive and Maria Featherstone have now moved away and so have left the Meads and resigned from the PPG committee.
Minutes of the last meeting – matters arising.
New waiting room screens – it would cost £3500 to replace with a new type. The present ones are more adaptable. TD has received some good feedback from patients on certain screen content .
Wealden Computer training day.- there will be a Wealden DC  training morning in the Luxford Centre in March. There will be experts on all types of computers and a particular table to help people to use SystemOnline. There will be a sign up notice for patients. Bird in Eye patients to be included as they use the same system. 
Flu clinic cake mornings. Certificates have been received from Air Ambulance Service and Macmillan to confirm receipt of money raised for these. 

TD thanked the PPG for its help with the cake mornings. TN also thanked the Meads staff for their contribution.
Practice report

Staff
The new Diabetic nurse left after 6 weeks due to personal circumstances. Two p/t nurses were interviewed to become Practice nurses. The surgery is hoping that an existing member of the nursing staff will be trained to take on the Diabetic role.

A new trainee receptionist started on 7th Nov. She is a permanent member of staff but will also cover maternity leave and any other gaps that may occur.

TD confirmed that no member of staff is allowed to be registered at the practice where they work. This is a CCG directive.
CQC Report
The full report is now on the CQC website.
ACTION PG to prepare a press report.
Audiology New CCG approved provider has started.
Ultrasound Service will be starting in early December.
NHS Choices. The Meads now has a 4* rating
Patient Survey  TD would like there to be another Patient Survey after Christmas.
There is now a dedicated mobile number for patients to cancel appointments.

This is 07932833119
Financial report back
TN and CF met with senior staff to look at ways of managing the Practice financial budget to best effect.

It was thought the cost of non medical staff should be monitored.

New pension rules mean the cost of employer contributions has risen to 14.3%.

From Jan 2017 every employee must be in a pension scheme.

In Sept 2014, employer's contribution plus staff salary contribution was £2500

August 2015 -----------------------------------------------------------------------------£3200

October 2016-----------------------------------------------------------------------------£4200
Tax, National Insurance, Pension payments now cost the Practice £16-17000 p/a
Some costs can be reduced by ensuring that staff are employed on the appropriate hourly rate and by monitoring best deals on electricity, photocopying and other charges etc. 

The building is very expensive to run.

Cleaning costs have increased because the old cleaning contract was not satisfactory.The new contract is slightly more expensive, but the cleaning schedule is more comprehensive. This is necessary for Infection Control.

Decorating and refurbishment also has to come out of the budget and will be needed at some point to keep the building up to scratch.

Fire Risk assessments cost £1000 and are mandatory.

Rent, rates and water are paid for the practice, but everything else comes out of the Practice Budget. 
The Practice partners Dr Duckworth and Dr Wallbrook share the costs of the Practice  so their own finances are affected.

The NHS is squeezing GP practices financially.

General Practice Improvement Programme
The CCG (Clinical Commissioning Group) is running a General Practice improvement programme, designed by KM&T, to help GP practices cope with current and future pressures by providing practices with fast, practical improvement and developmental support to cope with such things as the increasing pressures of patient expectations, scrutiny and uncertain funding arrangements. It consists of 8 weeks of coaching sessions starting on 9th January. The Meads practice has signed up for this course and Dr AD and practice manager TD will be attending. 

One of the benefits of this should be shorter waiting times for appointments
Clinician Survey – As part of the GPIP programme, clinicians will be undertaking a survey to see if the most appropriate appointment was booked for the patient they see.
Communications report 
Our Facebook page has been used to put out recent news about the Meads, including Flu clinic/ cake sales, MacMillan Hub, CQC report, Practice closing times. The practice will be closed for 4 days over Christmas and 3 days over new Year. Practice opening hours are on the website.

TD will be producing a leaflet about our Urgent Care service.

Healthwatch regard our Facebook page as good practice.
ACTION PG will be meeting with Charlie Rustem from Healthwatch  to further develop the Facebook page.
Patients' Voice
We now have 59 patients signed up to receive Patients' Voice email  updates. 

We have received some feedback from people interested in being more involved with the PPG. 

There is some concern among patients that the wait for a booked appointment can still

be 4 weeks. The Practice is continuing to look at ways of improving this .

PPG Constitution
The paragraph in the draft constitution referring to Finances has been amended.

PPG AGM
It was decided that the AGM will be held in February following a meeting in January to discuss arrangements.

It was suggested that the AGM be held on a Saturday morning in the Meads waiting room followed by cakes and refreshments.

The AGM will be advertised to patients once a date is set.

AOB
HWLHCCG are holding Stroke Service Engagement Events with the public  in Uckfield on Wed 30th Nov 11.45- 2.00pm at Civic Centre and Lewes on Fri 9th Dec 1.45-4pm at Town Hall.
ACTION MP to inform patients via Patients' Voice email. PG to put on Facebook. TD to advertise with a poster in the waiting room and provide a sign up form .
Date of Next Meeting   - Thursday 12th January 2017 at 6.30pm  at the Meads

